RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

Minutes of

Austinburg Township Trustees

Meeting

DAYTON LEGAL BLANK, INC., FORM NO. 10148

Held May 18,

20 15

The regular meeting of Austinburg Township held May 18, 2015 was called to order at 7:30 with the Pledge. Trustees Burke and Kusar were present. Trustee Dutton was absent due to surgery. Also present were Joe Boschi, Russ Janson, Phil Miller, Eva Lebzelter, Susan Allen, and Bill Thomas.

Res. 59-15 Jerry moved to approve the minutes of the previous meeting as written. John seconded. The roll call vote; all affirmative.

Res. 60-15 Jerry moved to pay the township bills. John seconded. The roll; all affirmative. Receipts totaled \$13,847.40. Bills totaled \$13,647.43.

John Beninato gave his zoning report. It was decided that BUSTR should look into the old BP gas station at I90 and Rt. 45. Discussion was held on the Russ Janson case that is currently in litigation. Russ stated he is aware of other violations throughout the township. He was told to file any complaints he wanted to, and John Beninato will check on them just as any other complaint received. Russ stated Mike Adams is non-compliant with zoning.

Jerry stated Sue Avsec has asked the trustees look into appointing ZBA board members to their new terms. The trustees will try to have an up-dated list of current zoning board members put together for next meeting.

The trustees answered a questionnaire that Janice Schweitzer asked them to complete about the old gas station in town. Jerry will get it back to Janice.

Jerry spoke with Tim Martin on how to receive a better score on our OPWC applications. John Beninato stated Russ Janson has now been given a copy of the procedures that govern

the handling of zoning complaints and violations in Austinburg Township.

Res. 61-15 John moved that Jerry fill out the next OPWC application for the new round of funding. Jerry seconded. The roll; all affirmative.

John reported he sat in on the NAD meeting in Byron's place. There was much discussion on the amount in back taxes currently owed by Spire Institute in Harpersfield Twp. This results in much lost funding to NAD. John also discussed the potential lost revenue to NAD and Geneva school district, if County Commissioners utilize a RIF program to offset costs of a sewer line needed in Harpersfield for potential development near I90.

John reviewed the upcoming Memorial Day parade and services. All is ready for both.

John read a letter the board is sending in to Judge Yost, asking for a ruling from him so that a resolution can be reached regarding the Janson/Austinburg Township case. He said he would like to get this case moving.

In audience; Joe Boschi asked how Byron Dutton was doing.

Susan Allen made the trustees aware of drug dealing problems occurring near the Mill Creek Rd. Bridge.

Res. 62-15 John moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:15 pm. Jerry seconded and the meeting was adjourned.

Barbara Sehaah